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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO.:  491-A

COMMITTEE: Health

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to amending sex designation on birth records.
	SPONSORS: Council Members Johnson, Chin, Cohen, Constantinides, Garodnick, Koo, Lander, Levine, Palma, Richards, Rodriguez, Koslowitz, Levin, Torres, Reynoso, Rosenthal, Ferreras, Van Bramer, Kallos, Dromm, Mendez, Espinal, Weprin, Mealy, Menchaca, Cornegy, Jr., Rose, Barron, Cumbo, Ulrich, Dickens, Vacca, and the Public Advocate (Ms. James)



[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: 
Proposed Int. No. 491-A would require the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) to amend the gender marker on a birth record and issue a new birth record to applicants who provide an affirmation or affidavit from a licensed medical or mental health professional that the requested correction of sex designation more accurately reflects the applicant’s sex or gender identity. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect forty-five days after enactment. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2016
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY15

	
FY Succeeding
Effective FY16
	
Full Fiscal
Impact FY15


	
Revenues 
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Expenditures 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Net
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0




IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.  
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation. DOHMH currently has a process in place for accepting, reviewing and approving applications for amendment of sex designation on birth records and it does not anticipate additional training of staff for the review of new applications under this proposed law. Additionally, the volume of application is not expected to increase substantially as to require additional staff resources for the processing of such applications. DOHMH has indicated that the agency may launch an outreach campaign to alert individuals born in New York City who live outside the City of the changed practice which might require additional resources. Since Proposed Int. 491-A does not explicitly require outreach, any potential costs associated with such are not reflected here. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:     New York City Council Finance Division 
			          Department of Health and Mental Hygiene

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   Crilhien R. Francisco, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
		
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:   Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director, New York City Council Finance Division	
           Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, New York City Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Int. No. 491 on October 7, 2014 and referred to the Committee on Health. The Committee on Health held a hearing on Int. No. 491 on November 10, 2014 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Int. No.491-A, will be voted on by the Committee on Health on December 5, 2014. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. No. 491-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 8, 2014.
DATE PREPARED:  December 8, 2014
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